

John Clare Primary **Newsletter**

Inspire ~ Nurture ~ Celebrate

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back! We all hope that you had a lovely Easter break and are looking forward to a fabulous final term. The summer term is always full of events; please check our notice boards and Parent Mail for further details. We hope that you will be able to attend our final Stay and Share sessions for this academic year to celebrate your child's learning.

Best wishes, Mrs Nicolson

Year 5 Swimming Sessions

I am pleased to advise you that we have been able to finalise arrangements for swimming lessons for our Year 5 children. The sessions will commence on Thursday 8th June and will take place each Thursday for 6 weeks: 8th June, 15th June, 22nd June, 29th June, 6th July and 13th July. The venue will be Bourne swimming pool and we will need to depart from school promptly at 8.30am. Further details will follow shortly by ParentMail to all Year 5 parents and carers. In the meantime, if you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Miss Johnson

Online Safety Information - Top of the Week for Parents/Carers Lead by Example

Children look to their parents as role models, so behave as you want your child to behave. Talk to them about your own experience of the online world. Show them sites and apps that you like, and explain why you like them. Show them how to use the internet in a positive way – to research things, to do homework, to talk to family, and to find out about the world. This helps them to have a critical eye. You can also talk about your own less positive experiences online. Encourage them to be mindful of their own behaviour towards others. Being kind and respecting others is as important online as it is in your everyday interactions.



Nut and Seed Free School

Our school endeavours as far as possible to be a nut-free school, this includes sesame seeds. Therefore we would like to request that any food brought into school for lunches or snacks does not include any nuts or sesame seeds, this includes hummus.



Parking

Parents are only permitted to use the car park between 7.30am and 8.00am and after 4.00 pm. Outside of these times, the car park is only to be used by staff and Disabled Badge holders. If you are dropping off or collecting children outside of the above times, please park safely and courteously on the road and do not obstruct the entrance to school. These restrictions are in place to ensure the safety of the children coming in and out of the school, and to ensure staff can park within the school grounds and not impact on the surrounding residents by parking all day outside local homes. Thank you for your cooperation.





Follow us @JohnClarePri

Positive Posts

This week, the endeavours of the following children have been recognised with a Positive Post:

.lsobel F—for excellent progress in writing, demonstrated by her brilliant Dragon Story!

Edgar - for an excellent attitude to learning, especially in science and mathematics.



Stay and Share session this term!

We look forward to welcoming parents/carers to our Stay and Share sessions this term. Following drop-off, please do come into school for a short assembly, after which you will be able to share your child's learning with them in the classroom!

> 22nd May - Swaddywell Class 5th June - Torpel Class 12th June - Broadwheel Class 19th June - Woodgate Class 26th June - Buttercross Class

Class Attendance for the Week

Broadwheel

Whole School Attendance for the Week

95.8%

School Noticeboard

The following are dates in our school calendar but are subject to further confirmation in light of the current situation:

MAY

- 1 Bank holiday (SCHOOL CLOSED)
- 8 Bank holiday (SCHOOL CLOSED)
- 9-12 Year 6 SATs week
- 15 Whole School Assessments
- 22 Swaddywell class Stay and Share

w/c 29 HALF-TERM

JUNE

School Term starts